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LOVE OF SILENCE 

To obtain recollection, 

we must entertain 

a great love for silence. 

 

Catherine McAuley 1778-1841 

As I did mention last week, this is Catholic Schools Week. It is a chance for all  

Catholic schools in NSW to showcase all the things that they do. Whilst it is        

wonderful for the school to recognise the great things it does I would like to mention 

the wonderful children we have at our school and for this to be the case I believe 

parents must take all the credit for the children you have put in our care. 

I'm not sure when "Parent Week" is occurring (!) but parenting is not any easy job. 

Parents must be completely selfless people and essentially put many of their own 

needs and interests on hold whilst they tend to the needs of those in their care. It 

takes a lot of time to be an effective parent as parents must act as sport taxi,        

personal ATM, fountain of all wisdom, catering service  and then be unpopular  

because they won't buy or do what their children indicate is "what everyone else is 

doing"! It is so much easier to always be the best friend of your child by letting 

them watch what they want, eat what they want and go where they want. It takes 

energy and strength of character to be an effective parent. It is tempting (and     

easier)  to want to be the best friend of your child at all times. And you can still be 

that as the word "respect" comes into play. 

Thank you for presenting Catherine McAuley school with wonderful children. They 

are respectful, well mannered, are very kind to each other, have great zest for life 

and are discovering learning is important! If your child at times does not       

demonstrate any or all of these characteristics be comfortable in the knowledge they 

are human and like adults make mistakes! I see "group nodding"! 

 

Michael Croke 

 

 



FOCUS FOR THE FORTNIGHT:  

We are responsible and respectful when using the toilets.  

At McAuley this fortnight the focus of the fortnight is responsible and respectful when using the toilets.  Too  

often we have reports of children acting inappropriately in the toilets.  Often there is a mess including toilet paper 

thrown around or scuff marks from shoes on the wall. It is important to acknowledge that whenever someone 

makes a mess in the toilets it is a teacher or cleaner who has to clean it up.  Thank you to the teachers for     

teaching our children what being responsible and respectful when using the toilets is. 

 

From the Assistant Principal 

 

McAuley School Rules 

 

Faith: Godôs rules are:  1.   Love God 
      2.    Love others - treat others how you want them to treat you. 

           BE RESPECTFUL -  BE RESPONSIBLE  - BE SAFE 

 

  Diocesan Swimming Carnival: Congratulations to all children who participated in the Diocesan Swimming   

Carnival in Dubbo last week.  Thank you to Mr Croke for attending with our team and all the parents who    

transported and supported our swimmers. Congratulations to Millie Rose Brodbeck and  Knox Gibson who will 

now represent the Diocese at the Polding Swimming Carnival in Homebush. 

 

Diocesan Winter Sports Trials: Children in Year 5 & Year 6 have been given notes to trial for Rugby league, 

Rugby Union, Netball, Hockey and AFL Diocesan Teams in Bathurst on Friday 23rd March.  Notes for children 

selected to trial for soccer will be given out early next week.  We wish all these children the best of luck. Thank 

you to all the teachers who have given up many lunch times to select these Children. 

 

AFL Visit: Last week the Year 5 & Year 6 children were visited by 

two of the Western Sydney Giants players Zac Williams and Brent 

Daniels. It was great to meet and learn from the two AFL players who 

were wonderful ambassadors of their club.  There is certainly an AFL 

buzz at McAuley with many children signed up for an after school 

clinic and a girl and a boy team will travel to Bathurst to play in the 

Paul Kelly cup next Wednesday.  Thank you to Mrs Hazelton for all 

the effort she has put in to organising AFL activities for McAuley. 

 

Whole School Assembly:  4B will present their work at the first Whole School Assembly Friday 9th March    

commencing at 12.30pm in Kenna Hall.  All welcome. 

 

Coles Vouchers: We are collecting the Coles for Sports vouchers please drop these to the school office or your 

child can put them in the class blue bag to take to the office.  This is another way we can earn sports equipment 

for our school.  

 

McAuley Year 2 - Year 6 Athletics Carnival: The McAuley Year 2 - Year 6 Athletics Carnival will be    

Wednesday 4th April at James Sheahan Catholic High School. The Long Jump and Discuss Finals will be held at 

school on Thursday 22nd March.  Details to follow.  



 

McAuley Cross Country: The McAuley Cross Country will be held at Elephant Park on Friday 6th April.  Details 

to follow. 

 

Morning Routine: Drop and go at the gate:  Parents are reminded that the routine in the morning is drop your 

child at the gate égive them a kiss and cuddle and let them walk into school. EVEN FOR KINDERGARTEN 

CHILDRENé. the children will settle in quickly and will stop congestion in the Kindy and Year 1 line up area 

of a morning. 

 

Protected Learning Time / Literacy Groups at McAuley:  It has been amazing to walk around our school and see 

the wonderful things the children are doing in protected learning time.  Our Teacher assistants have been very 

busy helping Kindy, Year 1 & Year 2.  All children have been very engaged in what they are doing and great 

learning is taking place. Thank you to all the teachers for their time and effort in setting up these wonderful   

learning opportunities. Once again our flexible learning spaces that encourage explicit teaching, small group work, 

whole class activities and enquiry based learning have been an asset. 

 

Steve Maguire 


